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Advance Care Planning (ACP) is a person centred, proactive
approach to help patients, families and carers consider what is
important to them and help plan for their care in the future.

Palliative Care Teams in hospital and hospice settings are
often well placed to facilitate these plans and discussions,

Discharge letters from these units can help communicate
important information and decisions to GPs and other Out of
Hours services to help guide patient care.

Good quality letters highlight important complex aspects of
care and advance care planning discussions which are
essential for coordinated, collaborative patient care.
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Aims 

• To improve documentation and communication of important 
aspects of care including:
• DNACPR decisions
• Preferred Place of Death (PPOD) 
• Patient and family understanding of disease and prognosis 
• Treatment plan in event of deterioration (e.g. admission to 

hospice, home for end of life etc)
• To promote coordinated care and communication for patients, 

families and carers 
• To try reduce admissions unwanted by patients.
• To prompt GPs to complete and update Key Information Summary 

(KIS) to further aid OOH communication
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Methods
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30 Hospital Palliative Care and Hospice 
Discharge letters were reviewed in 2019, with 
analysis of content including presence of the 
DNACPR, PPOD, Treatment care plan in event 
of deterioration. 

A working group of Palliative Care HCPs and 
GPs across GGC designed a new structured 
discharge letter template with agreement 
from all units.

This was implemented across multiple sites 
and a repeat review of letters from GRI and 
QEUH Palliative Care Teams was undertaken. 



Results and Conclusions
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• 30 letters were reviewed in 2019 and then in 2020, after implementation of structured document
• Clear improvement in the content of letters was shown across a range of areas on both sites
• There was an increase in completed KIS and transfer of information from letters
• There was also an increase in patients achieving documented PPOD, although numbers were small
• The impact of the Covid-19 pandemic may have influenced some of the above
• Overall, the introduction of a structured SPCT discharge letter has greatly improved content of 

communication of ACP between hospital and community teams 

Table 1: Documentation of information in discharge letter


